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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS COMPETITION 
Council is running its bi-annual Christmas Lights Competition. Lights will be judged on Thursday  
17 December 2020. If you’d like to notify the Shire of your address, please do, however it is not  
compulsory. 

 

REMEMBRANCE DAY 
The Shire laid a wreath on behalf of the Beverley Community to commemorate Remembrance Day 
on Wednesday 11 November 2020. 

 

BEVERLEY COURTHOUSE 
The old Courthouse which houses the Beverley Gymnasium received a new roof through the  
Federally funded Local Roads and Community Infrastructure Program. Thanks to members for their 
patience while the building was closed for two weeks. 

Also located at the gym is a new defib machine and First Aid kit which was funded by CBH Grass 
Roots Community Funding program. 

Gym memberships are available from the Shire Office. As part of the application process you must 
provide a medical certificate and complete one induction session. Details are also available on the 
Shire Website. 

COMMUNITY GRANTS 
A reminder that the second round of Community Grants is coming up. Grants will open on Monday 
04 January 2021 and close 4.00pm, Friday 29 January 2021. Community Groups need to be  
incorporated. Small Individual grants for state and national representation in your field are also  
available. 

 

MOORT WABINY PARK 
The power at Moort Wabiny Park is expected to be connected by 11 December, the community will 
then be able to enjoy evening activities and the BBQS. As an extension to previous announcements, 
powered wheelchairs and gophers are permitted and most welcome in the park. Motorbikes and 
large motorised scooters are not permitted. Our apologies for any confusion. 

 

TOWN WASTE COLLECTION – 25 DECEMBER 2020 
A reminder that the waste collections due for Beverley on Friday 25 December 2020 will be serviced 
on Thursday 24 December 2020. All services will be as normal for the New Year Week. 

 

ROAD PROGRAM 
Road works continue on Westdale Road and Top-Beverley Road throughout December. 
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FAREWELL 2020 

2020 has been a very interesting year with COVID-19 changing our way of life for several months. Many 
local events were cancelled or altered, children were unable to attend school, we isolated in our 
homes and supermarkets ran short of toilet paper! Through it all though, regional communities have 
proved to be quite resilient with neighbours keeping an eye on each other and business and  
community groups finding alternative ways to communicate and remain operational. Notably, the 
Shire was able to complete Moort Wabiny Park, keep all staff employed and maintain our roads  
program through this strange time. Whilst sadly some local business suffered and jobs were lost, it is 
now pleasing to see local community groups making new plans for 2021 and visitors traveling to  
Beverley, even now into summer when we are usually quiet. 

Council are hoping that 2021 will continue to bring a new lease of life to Beverley with the Vincent 
Street Streetscape Project, our ongoing road construction program and finishing smaller projects 
such as the Lesser Hall Courtyard and Town Hall Floor Replacement. 

The Shire Office will close at 4.00pm Wednesday 23 December 2020 and reopen on Monday  
04 January 2021 at 8.30am. On behalf of Council and Shire Staff, I would like to wish everyone a safe 
and Merry Christmas. 

Cr Don Davis 
Shire President 
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Shire of Beverley 
 

2021 Council Meetings 
 
Meetings commence at 3pm 

 

Tuesday 23 February 2021  

Tuesday 23 March 2021 

Tuesday 27 April 2021 

Tuesday 25 May 2021 

Tuesday 22 June 2021 

Tuesday 27 July 2021 

Tuesday 24 August 2021 

Tuesday 28 September 2021 

Tuesday 26 October 2021 

Tuesday 23 November 2021 

Tuesday 14 December 2021 

 

 
 
 
 

BEVERLEY  
LANDFILL  

SITE 
 

OPENING HOURS 
Saturday  

8.00am – 4.00pm 
 

Sunday  
8.00am – 4.00pm 

 

Monday  
8.00am – 3.30pm 

 

CLOSED   
Christmas Day and 

Total Harvest Ban Days 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  
MONDAY’S EARLIER  

CLOSING TIME 
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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 
HOLIDAY PERIOD HARVEST VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS 

 
A Harvest Vehicle Movement and Hot Works Ban will be automatically imposed  
from 5pm on Christmas Eve 24/12 until Midnight on Boxing Day 26/12 and will again 
be automatically imposed from 5pm New Year’s Eve 31/12 until Midnight on  
New Year’s Day 01/01.This means no activity is to be carried out that could be  
likely to cause a fire during these times. Keep these numbers for the Fire Control  
Officers on your mobile, for emergencies. 

Be cautious, stay safe and report any out of control fires to 000 
 

FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 
 

Beverley Central (Town) Rick Smith 0407 208 622   

Beverley North East Ben Murray 0429 460 264 9646 0264 

Beverley South East Brett Shaw 0427 481 028  

Avondale Andrew Shaw 0428 481 022 9648 1022 

Dale - Kokeby Rob Fisher 0427 472 045 9647 2045 

Dale West Paul Schilling 0427 158 908 9647 1008 
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Your local carrier for over 30 years. 
 

GRAIN, FERTILISER, LIME, HAY,  
WOOL AND SIDE TIPPERS AVAILABLE 

 

Garry & Sarah Miller 

0428 464 066 
admin@beverleytransport.com.au 

 
 
 
 

 

VOICE OF THE AVON  
101.3 FM LOCAL PROGRAMMING 

 
SUNDAY       
6.00 – 9.00 Country Junction - Frenchy 
9.00 – 12.00 Sunday Morning Coming Down - John 
12.00 – 2.00 Easy Sunday - Denni 
2.00 – 4.00 Good Time Oldies – John Dubber 
 
MONDAY 
6.00 – 10.00   Monday Breakfast - Bob 
10.00 – 1.00  Monday am - Leslie-Ann 
1.00 – 4.00  Round the Bend. Over the Hill –     
    Rhonda & KT 
4.00 – 7.00  Celtic Note - Joe 
7.00 – 10.00   Classical Sounds - Chris 
 
TUESDAY 
6.00 – 9.00  Tuesday Breakfast - Bob 
9.00 – 12.00  Around the World - Leila 
12.00 – 3.00  Happy Trails - KT 
3.00 – 6.00  Rockin’ on the Avon - Denni 
6.00 – 9.00  Turn it up Tuesday – Michael 
 
WEDNESDAY 
6.00 – 9.00  Solid Gold Breakfast - Frenchy 
9.00 – 1.00  A Little Bit of Everything – Joe-   
1.00 – 4.00  Potpourri - Peter 
6.00 – 9:00       Back to the Future – Frank 
 
THURSDAY 
6.00 – 9.00  Thursday Breakfast - Frenchy 
9.00 – 12.00  Thursday am - Bob 
12.00 – 3.00  Kaleidoscope – Chris 
3.00 – 6.00  Drive - George 
6.00 – 8.00      Good Time Oldies 2 – John Dubber 
  
FRIDAY 
6.00 – 10.00   Friday Breakfast - Bob   
10.00 – 12.00   Memory Lane –KT or Rhonda,  
     alternate weeks 
12.00 – 3.00   Michael’s Mix Up - Michael 
 3.00 - 6.00   Tonk’n along - Tonks 
6.00 – 9.00   Jazz Club - John 
 
SATURDAY  
6.00 - 9.00   Solid Gold Breakfast - Nada 
9.00 – 12.00   Spirit of the Music - George 
12.00 – 2.00   Country Trax - Haydn 
2.00 – 4.00   Saturday Mix – Graham 
4.00 - 6.00   My Kind of Music – Lesley-Ann 

  

Phone: Studios 9641 2422 

Sponsorship: 0439 417 664 (York) 

Beverley, 0420 832 321.  

Northam & Goomalling, 0412 295 504. 

 

Email: radio6ycr@hotmail.com 
 
Facebook.com: Voice of the Avon 101.3 FM – 
6YCR (with live streaming) 
 
Website: www.voiceoftheavon.org.au  
– live streaming of Voice of the Avon 101.3 FM 
 

97 hours of local presenters each week.   
   
Effective 26 November 2020  
 

 

mailto:radio6ycr@hotmail.com
http://www.voiceoftheavon.org.au/
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NOTICES and MEETINGS 
 
 
 

We would like to sincerely 
thank everyone for the lovely 

flowers, cards, phone calls 
and visits following the  

sad passing of Gene. 
 

We are very lucky to live  
in such a wonderful  

community. 
 

Fred, Denise, Leonie, Wayne 
and family. 

 
 

BEVERLEY RSL  
SUB BRANCH 

General Meeting 
Date: Monday 07 December  

Time: 5.00pm (1700hrs)  
Venue: RSL Hall 50 Forrest St.  

RSL members please note that 
in future that the RSL General 
Meeting will be held on the first 
Monday of each month starting 
at 5:00pm (1700hrs) at the RSL 
Hall 50 Forrest Street. 

NOTICE OF AGM 

BEVERLEY GOLF CLUB  

DATE: Monday 01 February  
     2021 

TIME: 7.00 pm 

VENUE: Golf Club  

Election of positions on the 
committee. All welcome. 

All enquires  
Yvonne Hobbs  

Phone: 9647 2043 or 
yvonnehobbs07@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Weight Watchers - Beverley 
2021 

Next meeting is on 16 January  
For more information,  

call 0487 933 004. 

 
 
 
 

 
Simon and Jenny Broun 

would like to thank all  
those who attended the 

header and stubble fire at 
Southbourne on  

05 November. 
 

We truly appreciate  
such wonderful community  

support. 

 
T Bone and Sons Beverley  

and the Tyrer family wish to 
thank everyone for their kind 
words and well wishes in the 
recent passing of Brian Tyrer.  

 
He will be greatly missed 
but remembered for his  

generosity sense of humour 
and amazing spirit.  

 
At Brian’s request,  

a service will be held at the  
Uniting Church in Brookton  

on Friday 04 December 2020  
at 11.30am,  the wake will follow 

at around 1pm at the  
Bedford Arms Hotel  

in Brookton. 
 

All welcome to attend. 

NOTICE OF AGM 
BEVERLEY HORSE &  

PONY CLUB 

DATE: Saturday 12  
     December 2020 

TIME: 9.00am 

VENUE: Red Vault 
  Vincent Street  

All enquires  
Tess Hawke  

Phone: 0419 879 310 
keely@westnet.com.au 

FOR SALE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

13 White Suffolk  
green tag Rams for sale. 

$600 ONO  
(not including GST). 

 
Call Richard on 0418 941 837 

or Bella 0413 908 587. 

FOR SALE 
HAY ROLLS 

 

New Season  
Oaten Hay Rolls 

 5 x 4 $100 
 

Call Richard on 0418 941 837 
or Bella 0413 908 587. 
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The annual Beverley Rose show once 
again filled the town hall with vibrant 
colour and lovely perfume. Entries were 
less than in previous years but it was still 
a magnificent spectacle. The ambience 
was beautifully enhanced with the  
addition of the gorgeous quilts on  
display. Thank you to the Beverley  
Quilting and Patchwork ladies. 

Our special thanks also go to our generous sponsors, without whose support it would be very difficult 
to continue with the show. The sponsors are Avon Trading, Beverley IGA, Beverley Post, News and Gifts, 
Gaenor Carter, Brian and Geraldine Faithfull, Jenny Foster, the Johnson Family, Hotel Beverley, Trevor 
and Amanda McLean and E. Squire. 

The Garden Club AGM resulted in a mostly new committee being elected and now comprises Lyn  
Murphy (President), Linley Thompson (Vice President), Dorothy Sampson (Secretary), Maureen Smith 
(Treasurer) and Val Lamb (Social Secretary). We thank the outgoing committee members for their 
great leadership and support. 

Our Christmas Lunch will be on Tuesday 01 December at the Hotel Beverley at a cost of $30 each. 
Please arrive around 11.30am for a 12 noon sit down. We will have a secret Santa for those wishing to 
participate with a gift to the value of $10. 

The year is nearly over but there are still jobs to do in the garden during December before relaxing over 
Christmas. 

Vegies to plant in December include – capsicum, eggplant, lettuce, tomato, zucchini, beetroot, celery 
and pumpkin. 

Flowers to plant in December include – portulaca, sunflower, begonia, marigold, petunia, verbena,  
salvia and impatiens. 

December is a great time to attend to the following tasks: 

 Protect ferns from burning sun and strong winds. Maiden Hair ferns don’t like to dry out at all 

 Add mulch to outdoor potted plants to conserve water 

 Watch for fungal diseases on roses and vegies. Help keep plants healthy by removing disease  
affected leaves 

 Blue-green algae affects ponds and stagnant water in summer and pets should not be allowed 
to drink from these as it can cause illness 

 Harvest leafy green vegies when the leaves are small and young and harvest often 

 Bundle pots together for easier watering, especially if someone is looking after your garden while 
you are away 

 When harvesting Basil, take a bit from each plant rather than stripping one. Pinch out tips to  
encourage lots of new growth 

 Cover your worm farm with damp hessian to keep it cool and shaded 

 Keep an eye on any new plantings. Nursery plants are constantly watered so you need to give 
new plants extra water until their root system has established 

 Check irrigation systems to ensure they are all working properly, with all spray heads and  
drippers running freely 

 Top up mulches to reduce moisture loss and moderate soil temperatures during summer. It also 
helps to suppress weeds 

 Ripen green tomatoes by placing them on a sunny window sill 

Enjoy your time in your garden in December. 

Wishing you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
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BEVERLEY COMMUNITY 
MARKETS 

Fundraising Report 2020 
Well 2020 has seen many ups 
and downs. The downside  
being many fundraising events  
cancelled due to Covid-19. This 
year our aim was to raise funds 
for Beverley Junior Sports. 
 
Thank you to the Beverley  
community for your support at 
the monthly markets, where we 
have a number of stalls, a  
sausage sizzle and a raffle. We 
were only able to have 5  
markets this year however we 
still have 05 December markets 
coming up. There will be a  
number of stalls with Christmas 
gifts and goodies. The sausage 
sizzle will still be on and we will 
have a Christmas raffle with 1st, 
2nd and 3rd prizes. 
 
Thanks to the generous support 
of the Beverley community we 
have been able to give $2000 to 
Junior Sport. We give many 
thanks to all the stall holders. 
Special thanks to Lee, Daryl and 
Dave who always set up the 
stall tables. Thanks to Jenny for 
organizing monthly raffles and 
to Dalene who has managed 
the sausage sizzle this year. 
 
Wishing you all a Happy  
Christmas, and a Happy New 
Year for 2021. 
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Dawson’s 
Concrete & Reinforcing 

 

“Your Local Beverley Concreter” 

 Concrete Formwork & Steel Fixing 
 Driveways, Shed floors, Maintenance pits, Silo pads, Super 

sheds, House pads 
 Fully mobile service 
 Over 30 Years Experience 
 7 Days A Week 
 Professional, Reliable Service 

 
 

SANDY DAWSON   
Mobile: 0417 375 221 

Email: pameladawson@bigpond.com 
FB: www.facebook.com/dawsonsconcrete 
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2021 BAREFOOT BOWLS 
PROUDLY SPONSORED BY SHAZMAC PLUMBING 

 
The Beverley Bowling Club will be hosting the Shazmac Barefoot Bowls competition  
commencing on Friday 08 January 2021 at 6.15pm for a 6.30pm start and continue weekly 
up to and including Friday 12 February. 

Now is the time to start thinking about your participation in this fun-filled family friendly 
smoke free social evening. To nominate a team of 3 persons contact Jeff Hoey on  
0429 086 303 or alternatively place your name and contact number on the notice board at 
the Bowling Club. There will be a weekly entry fee of $5 per person, i.e. $15 per team. If you 
haven’t a team but are keen to play please register as it is very possible that a team can be 
found for you. Teams may consist of only one registered bowler. 

Bowls will be available for use.   
 

Looking forward to seeing you on the green. 

Now Open 

Kahlia Ferguson 

Physiotherapist 
 

Every Thursday in Beverley Chiropractor Centre 
in the Cornerstone Building 

(Entrance off Dawson Street) 
 

Sports injuries, osteoarthritis, muscle strains, 
neck pain, back pain, headaches,  

post-op management 
 

Enquiries and Bookings: 
 

Phone 0437 709 577 
 

Book Online at  www.beverleyphysio.com.au 
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SAMBA - CARD GAME  
WHEN: Saturdays   TIME: 1.00pm    

WHERE: CWA Hall, Corner of Dawson and Vincent Street 
Afternoon Tea provided.    Phone 9646 1271 

BRIDGE - CARD GAME 
WHEN: Monday afternoon 

WHERE: CWA Hall  
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General Waste and Recycling  
Collection – Christmas Week 
2020 
 

 
We have made the following arrangements for the  
collection of services which would normally be done  
during the week 21 to 25 December 2020. 
 
The collections due for Beverley on Friday 25 December 
2020 will be serviced on Thursday 24 December 2020. 
 
All services will be as normal for the New Year Week. All  
Christmas run information will be posted on our website 
www.avonwaste.com.au  

BEVERLEY GARDEN & 
TREE SOCIETY 

 
Rose Show 

Plant Stall Raffle  
Prize Winners  

 
1st Prize  
IGA Voucher York - Amanda 
 
2nd Prize 
Picnic Hamper - Denise Hales 
 
3rd Prize 
Italian Hamper - Janine Priest 
 
4th Prize 
Cleaning Bucket - Dalene 
 
5th Prize 
Lantern - Jen 
 
6th Prize 
Santa Bag - Leita 
 
7th Prize 
Box of Cards - Kelly 
 
8th Prize 
Xmas Mug Pack - Jo Sattler 
 
9th Prize 
Xmas Jug Pack - Lin 
 
10th Prize 
Santa Tea light - Mon 
 
11th Prize 
Santa Bell - Emma Carter 
 
12th Prize 
Xmas Wrap - Therese H. 
 
Thank you to everyone who 
supported the plant stall at 
the Rose Show 

CELEBRATING 100 YEARS 
The Beverley RSL  
Sub Branch will  

celebrate its centenary  
of incorporation as a  

Sub Branch on  
Wednesday 16 December 

2020, down at the RSL Hall.  
 

Starting at 12 noon 
(1200hrs) with a light lunch 

provided All Service  
Members, Veterans and 
Affiliates are invited to  

attend.  
 

Please wear medals. 

http://www.avonwaste.com.au
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Unique Strokes W.A. 

Painting & Decorating 
Reg. No. 4236 

 

ROB BAIN 
 

QUALIFIED LOCAL TRADESMEN 
 

For Guaranteed Traditional  
     Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 089647 2102 
Mobile: 0418 904 013 

 

 For Guaranteed Traditional 

Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 08 9647 2102 

Mobile: 0418 904 013 
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The team at Avon Valley Ag 
would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas 

and a safe and happy New Year. 
 

Thanks for getting behind us in 2020. 
 

CHRISTMAS TRADING HOURS  

 Thursday  24/12/20  OPEN 8am-12pm 

 Friday  25/12/20  Closed CHRISTMAS DAY 

 Saturday  26/12/20  Closed BOXING DAY 

 Sunday  27/12/20  Closed 

 Monday  28/12/20  Closed PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 Tuesday  29/12/20  Open 8am-12pm 

 Wednesday  30/12/20  Open 8am-12pm 

 Thursday  31/12/20  Open 8am-12pm 

 Friday  01/01/21  Closed NEW YEARS DAY 

 Saturday  02/01/21  Closed 

 Sunday  03/01/21  Closed 

 Monday  04/01/21  Normal Trading 

 

 
CWA Beverley Branch 

On October 30 members Jan, 
Marianne, Pat and Vicki met 
up to carry out charity work 
at the CWA Hall Beverley, the 
project involved the making 
of Trauma Dolls to be given 

to Children in 
hospitals who 
had under-
gone stressful  
operations, 
clothing is 
made for them 
with bags to 
carry them in. 

At our meeting held on  
November 18, member Vicki 
gave our members a talk 
about Japan and the origin of 
the Japanese Kimono. 

Our last get together and 
meeting for the year will be 
held on December 09 with a 
9.30am opening time for a 
10.00am start at the CWA 
Hall. 

We would like to wish all 
those in our community a 
safe and happy Christmas 
with best wishes for the New 
Year. 

If you have any questions 
about The Country Women’s 
Association or would like to 
join please feel free to contact 
Pat Hambly on 9646 1481 
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Beverley RSL Sub Branch 

Remembrance Day 
Service - 11.11.2020 

The Remembrance Day  
service was quite well by 

locals, Ambulance  
volunteers and Veterans. 
We  thank you .for your  

attendance. 

Veterans attended the  
RSL Hall for some  

welcome refreshments 
following the service. 

DRUG & ALCOHOL 
COUNSELLING 

The Wheatbelt  
Community Drug 
Service Team will 

be visiting  
Beverley Hospital 

fortnightly.  

For appointments 
please phone  

Jackie Darby on  
96211 055. 
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Warrior Wellbeing Article 
Dads and Father Figures  

Are We Selling Ourselves Short? 

Modern society can at times, undervalue the role of the father in our children’s lives. We tend to sell 
ourselves short, and the risk is that we are seen as nothing much more than sperm donors in the 
process of parenting.  We’re far more than just a second parent in the household. No other person is as 
likely to bring the positive outcomes that an involved dad can. Our parenting style is significantly 
different to the mother’s, not to mention the male role modelling that is so important to both our sons’ 
and daughters’ development. 

This is not saying that one parent is better than the other, in fact what is obvious is that both parenting 
styles are the Yin and Yang of child development and balance each other out.  Whilst these are 
generalisations, the research backs it up. Where mums tend to preach equity, which creates a sense of 
security, dads model and encourage competition which helps develop independence. Dad’s quite 
often stress rules, fairness and justice which develops the child’s objectivity and sense of what’s right or 
wrong. While mothers are the primary source of sympathy and caregiving, dads are often a driver of 
empathy, or the ability for the child to see the world through someone else’s eyes. This might be 
because fathers tend to see the child in relation to the world vs the mothers view of the world in 
relation to the child.  

Dads will show their love for their children in riskier ways and this is important. Letting them push on 
to the deep end of the pool (whilst we’re still watching) encourages confidence, independence and 
safe risk taking. Rough and tumble play is also an imperative part of socialisation, which children need 
to develop between the ages of two and four. They learn what hurts and what doesn’t. They learn that 
stretching, wrestling, pushing and pulling can be done in a friendly and “knockabout” manner, which 
is as important as learning that a thumb to the eyeball or a kick to the groin will never be taken as 
friendly. 

The father’s physical play also helps to socialise the child with regards to reading situations and 
understanding mood. A child who hasn’t learnt to pick up and respond to these cues will find 
themselves struggling to create, maintain or to move in various friendship circles and may find 
themselves an outcast or victim of bullying in later years. 

Whether we are encouraging our children to take life on by the horns (through safe risk-taking); 
honing their moral compass (through setting out rules and expectations); or just providing a role 
 model of what a good man should be (for our sons to emulate and so our daughters have a yard-stick 
to measure future relationships by) we have an invaluable and ever changing part to play in our 
children’s lives.  

For more men’s health & wellbeing information, check out our Working with Warriors® Podcast 
Series which was launched on the 19th June 2020 and is based on conversations around men’s 
wellbeing and health from our Working with Warriors® education sessions. The short podcasts, 
regarding a man’s approach to his wellbeing and health, are now available to listen via our website 
or on Spotify, Apple Podcasts, Google Podcasts, and numerous other podcast directories. 

Glen and the Team 
The Regional Men’s Health Initiative delivered by Wheatbelt Men’s Health (Inc.)  
PO Box 768, Northam WA 6401  Phone: 08 9690 2277  
Email: menshealth@4blokes.com.au  www.regionalmenshealth.com.au  

Located behind the Beverley Medical Practice Cullen House 
106 Forrest Street Beverley. 

Open 8.00am - 1.00pm 
Monday, Wednesday & Friday 

All enquiries to Phlebotomist - Sue Ph: 9646 0724 
Please note that Western Diagnostic Pathology will accept all pathology collection forms. 

mailto:menshealth@4blokes.com.au
http://www.regionalmenshealth.com.au
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Reg: 3941 

VINES MEDICAL PRACTICE 
CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR OPENING HOURS

135 Vincent Street Beverley WA 6304 | 12 Williams Street Brookton WA 6306 

Phone: 9646 1125 or 9468 3606

Thursday 24 December    9.00am to 4.00pm 

Friday 25 December to Monday 28 December  CLOSED 

Tuesday 29 December and Wednesday 30 December 9.00am to 5.00pm 

Thursday 31 December   9.00am to 4.00pm 

Friday 01 January and Saturday 02 January CLOSED 
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PRIMARY HEALTH SERVICES 
Available to the community of Beverley

You can refer yourself or your child to 
the following health professionals: 
 Child Health Nurse - 9646 3200 
to make an appointment, Hospital 
Admin Staff will assist you in setting an 
appointment time, which will be on 
most occasions a Monday. 

School Health – 9641 0200 

Dietetics –  9690 1320 

Occupational Therapy - 0429 466 224 

Physiotherapy – a Doctors referral is 
required – Please send all referrals to 
P.O Box 140 Beverley or drop them into
the Beverley hospital. All referrals are
forwarded onto to Northam Hospital
where they are prioritised and
wait listed. Clients will be acknowledged 
with a letter informing them of the
approximate wait time and will be seen
in Beverley

Podiatry – a Doctors referral is required  
Please send to PO Box 142, 
Beverley or drop referral to the Beverley 
Hospital (attendance Fridays)  ** 

Social Work – Phone  9690 1320 

Speech Pathology – Phone 9690 1321 
 Services are provided at the Primary 

Health Building, on the corner of John 
and Forrest Streets, Beverley.  There
may be a waiting time for
services.

 These services are provided by WA
Country Health Service and are free of
charge.  (Please note that the Podiatry 
Service is a private practice and is not 
free of charge - there is a fee at first 
consultation but the WACHS/Beverley
Health Service do not get involved in
taking fee payments – only assisting at
receiving the referrals for 
appointment.  The Doctor’s referrals are 
usually faxed to the service provider, 
Como Podiatry, who contact the patient 
by phone and make an appointment).

 If you have any concerns about your 
own health or your child’s health and 
development, please phone the
relevant health professional to discuss
your concerns. Alternatively, you can 
speak to the Child Health or School 
Health Nurse, or your GP, to discuss
your concerns and to determine the
most appropriate referral.

Avon & Central Primary Health
Promoting Healthy Lifestyles
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Our team at the Community Resource Centre, Library and Visitor Centre are taking a break over the 
Christmas period. We are closing from 12noon on 24 December 2020 until Monday 11 January at 
9.00am. We would appreciate if you have any library book returns to do so before Christmas Eve.   

Thank you to our wonderful community in Beverley we wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a safe 
and prosperous New Year in 2021. 

Department of Human Services - 24/7 WiFi Access 
We wish to advise our clients that use the access point for Centrelink,. Medicare and MyGov. Our centre 
is closed (24 December 2020- 11 January 2021). First download the Express Plus Centrelink mobile App 
on your phone., then when you are near the Cornerstone building you can access free WiFi without a 
password - click on the network: DHS Customer Wifi. Please note that only Department of Human 
Services can be used with this network. 

INSTAGRAM Masterclass 
Congratulations to the business owners and community groups that attended our 6 week 
Instagram Masterclass. The posts on social media have been impressive and we look 
forward to seeing your posts. If you missed out on attending, e will be running this 
workshop again in the New Year, if you are interested we are already taking bookings. Get 
in quick as seats are limited. 

Community Directory 
The team are preparing and updating the Community Directory, please check your details are correct 
and simply email us the changes to: accountsbcrc@westnet.com.au or call our friendly staff. 

New staff at the CRC 
Our staff and management committee wish to welcome Rachel Webb, our new receptionist, to the 
team. Rachel will be with us until she heads off to University, mid year 2021. Be sure to come in and say 
hello. We would also like to thank everyone that applied for the position. 

Rose Show 
Thank you to the fantastic team of dedicated volunteers that run the annual Rose Show. Every year 
they start early and work tirelessly all day, keeping this long standing event going in our town, thank 
you for you time and support over the years.. 
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THE BLUE LINE 
Beverley Police Station

57 Hunt Road  Beverley WA 6304    BeverleyPol@twitter.com 
Email: Beverley.Police.Station@police.wa.gov.au 

2020. Well that was 
different. In a year that 
has seen some curve 
balls been thrown, the 
community of Beverley 
have been fantastic. 
Policing all the 
directions that the 

government initiated has been challenging, but has 
been made a lot easier by all of you who have done 
the right thing from when all this first started. So, I 
congratulate you all and I ask that you keep doing the 
right thing.  

EARLY CHRISTMAS PRESENT 
John and I attended the Beverley St John Christmas 
dinner on Saturday 21 November. What a great catch 
up and fantastic meal from a wonderful bunch of 
dedicated volunteers. All the volunteers and that 
includes those from fire brigade do a great job for the 
community to help in their time of need and I want to 
congratulate all of them for volunteering to keep the 
community of Beverley safe.  

On the night we were given an early Christmas 
present by St John’s as they donated an AED (defib) to 
the Beverley Police Station. What this means is that 
we can carry a defib with us at all times and 
sometimes being first at scene we can safe precious 
time to help someone in need. A big thank you to 
St John’s for their kind donation.  

ROAD SAFETY 
With harvest in full swing, there has been an increase 
in trucks and agricultural equipment on the roads. For 
the farmers, make sure you’re following the rules and 
regulations when moving equipment. i.e. pilot 
vehicles, warning lights, permits etc. To find this 
information go to the main road’s website.  

For the motorist, make sure you’re extra vigilant on 
the road and when you see an over-width vehicle then 
pull over and wait until it has past. Don’t be in a rush 
and try to overtake when it’s not safe. Towed 
agricultural implements and pilots must pull over at 
regular intervals, so you will be able to overtake safely.  

Everyone wants to get to their destination safely and 
even more so at this time of year.   

HOME SECURITY 
Holidays. Whilst this represents an opportunity for you 
and the family to get away and relax, it also provides 
criminals with opportunity to break into your house 
and take what you have worked hard for. So below are 
some simple tips you can use to assist with protecting 
your home: 

 Ensure all doors and windows are securely
locked, preferably with deadlocks and keyed
window locks

 Install sensor lights at front and rear of property.
 Let your neighbours know you will be away and

ask them to watch out for visitors and collect all
your mail

 Consider installing automatic timing devices for
lights and electrical appliances such as radios
and televisions

 Give your house keys to a trusted friend, family
member or neighbour rather than hiding them
outside your home

 Be sure to notify the key holder when you
return. This is especially important if you
return home early

 Give your neighbour or friend your contact
address and telephone number

 Consider asking your neighbour to park a
car in your driveway

 For farmers have a neighbour check
regularly on your property and fences for
any damage.

DID YOU SEE ANYTHING 
Between the 07 November and 12 November a 
house on Edison Mill Road, Dale was broken into. 
A large amount of jewellery was stolen. If you 
were around the area at that time and noticed 
anything suspicious, in particular a red coloured 
Mazda Sedan (as pictured below) and observed 
the occupants of the vehicle then contact us 
with that information.  

Please take care and stay safe 

Sergeant Darrell Hagan and  

Senior Constable John Lines. 

BEVERLEY POLICE – HOW TO CONTACT US 
Life threatening or an emergency dial 000 
For all other matters phone 131 444 or 9646 3333 
(leave a message if your call is diverted) 
If it’s not urgent send us an email  
Beverley.Police.Station@police.wa.gov.au on  
twitter @BeverleyPol or drop into the station for a 
chat. 

mailto:BeverleyPol@twitter.com
mailto:Beverley.Police.Station@police.wa.gov.au
https://twitter.com/?lang=en-au
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E Squire  

Contracting Services

Water Supply 
Windmills & Accessories 

Solar Pumps: 
 Sales, Service, Installation 

Fencing & Yards 
Trenching & Poly Pipe Laying 

E Squire Contracting Services  
Beverley and surrounding districts 

Phone: 9646 0800 

Errol Squire 0438 682 687 

BEVERLEY CORNERSTONE 
CHRISTMAS HOURS 

Beverley CRC 
Closing 12noon 24 December 
Reopening 9am 11 January 2021 
Including Library and Visitor 
Centre. 

Beverley Chiropractor 
Closed 28 December    
Reopening 04 January 2021 

Beverley Physiotherapy 
Closed Thursday  
24 December and  
31 December 

Beverley Massage 
Closed  
Wednesday 23 December 

Farmanco 
Closed public holidays only 

Focus Network  
Closed public holidays only 

Blue Jay Ag Solutions  
Closed public holidays only 

Fun 2 B Kids 
Closed public holidays only 
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BILL CHAMBERS 

Chartered Accountant 
& 

Registered Tax Agent 

Tax return preparation 

Financial and accounting 
advisory services 

Office hours: 
First and third Wednesday 

9.30am - 5.00pm 

129 Vincent Street, Beverley 
9646 1566 (Monday - Friday) 

ROYAL ANTEDILUVIAN ORDER 
OF BUFFALOES  

GLE (Inc) 

QUAIRADING BEVERLEY NO.163 

We meet the first Wednesday of 
every month at the Masonic Lodge, 

Hunt Road, Beverley 

The objects of our order are  

Philanthropy and Good Fellowship. 

 

For more info - contact 
Bill McDonald on 9646 0402 

For more info contact 

Tom 0419 945 240 

Op Shop Roster 
11.30am - 2.30pm 

Friday 04 December 
Betty Lobb, Amanda McLean, 
Valda Morton 

Friday 11 December 
Jan Howell, Helen Revill, Yvonne 
Hobbs
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ALL TYPES ALL AREAS 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 
 

SHED FLOORS, DRIVEWAYS, FOOTPATHS, HOUSE SLABS, SILO 

PADS, FERTILIZER/GRAIN/SUPA SHEDS 
 

ROBBIE HIGGINSON 

MOBILE: 0427 384 977

HOME: 9641 2459  FAX: 9641 2339 

ABN:26 997 512 874 

 

PO BOX 345 YORK  WA  6302 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 

Shed floors, driveways, footpaths, house slabs, 

silo pads, fertilizer/grain/supa sheds 

Robbie Higginson

Mobile: 0427 384 977 

Home: 9641 2459   Fax: 9641 2339

Abn: 26 997 512 874

Po box 345 York  wa  6302 

All areasAll types

Western Australia (WA) is certainly a sweet spot for the  
introduced European honey bee, Apis mellifera. Free from 
harmful bee pests like the Braula fly (Braula cocea), large 
hive beetle (Oplostomus fuligineus), and the notorious 
mite (Varroa destructor), honey bees in WA have access to 
our pristine forests and coastal wildflowers which are  
essential for quality honey production.  

Did you know that WA has 44 sentinel beehives, which helps 
protect our healthy bee population?  

As WA’s honey bee industry slowly continues to grow, our 
responsibility to screen WA’s borders for any exotic bee 
pests or bee species remains a priority. Gracious efforts of 
volunteer beekeepers across WA are working with the  
Department of Primary Industries and Regional  
Development (DPIRD) to help safeguard honey bees from 
these nasty pests.  

The National Bee Pest Surveillance Program (NBPSP) is an 
early warning system that helps detect new incursions of 
both exotic bee species, and honey bee pests which can 
jeopardise WA’s growing honey bee industry. WA’ sentinel  

beehives are placed near ports and freight terminals. These 
hives act as effective monitoring systems to raise the alarm 
on any exotic pests and bee species WA is screening for.  

DPIRD also has ‘catch boxes’ positioned in trees in 
proximity to these sites in hopes of providing a suitable 
nesting place for rogue or feral bees. They aim to attract 
potential exotic bees (e.g. Asian honey bee, Apis cerana) or 
honey bees affected by other pests, before they have a 
chance to establish here. 

WA is fortunate to have one of the healthiest bee 
industries globally. The continuous collaborative efforts 
between WA’s bee keepers, DPIRD surveillance staff and 
members of the community will help to maintain the health 
and profitability of the honey bee industry.  

If you happen to notice a bee swarm in one of our catch 
boxes, or have any queries regarding bee biosecurity, ‘bee’ 
sure to contact the Pest and Disease Information Service 
(PaDIS) on (08) 9368 3080 or email padis@dpird.wa.gov.au. 

Buzz off, bee pests! 

From left: Honey bees outside a sentinel bee hive; DPIRD surveillance officer inspecting a beehive near Perth Airport; and bee a frame from a 
sentinel hive. 

mailto:padis@dpird.wa.gov.au
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CWA York Branch a hive of activity 

The CWA York Branch continues to be very busy supporting the local community in various ways. For 
example, on Sunday, 1st November 2020, the ladies provided the catering for the official opening of 
the Art Awards at Botanicalia, 152 Avon Terrace, York. It poured with rain so the owner of Botanicalia, 
Jenny Garroun, really appreciated the offer of serving the food in our rooms...which are conveniently 
located next door! Despite the weather, it proved to be a very successful day with many compliments 
on the food including the following email sent to CWA Head Office by Barbara Mitchell: 

“I had the pleasure of attending an exhibition opening at Gallery 152 in York on the weekend. This was 
a beautiful event made even more enjoyable by the surprise afternoon tea catered by you all. We 
were so warmly welcomed and delighted to partake of such a delicious home-cooked spread.” 

Maria Cajili created another one of her magnificent cakes for the occasion; Jenny 
Garroun is pictured here with Kirsten Hudson, winner of the Art Prize, admiring 
Maria’s cake. 

As always it is very important to observe Remembrance Day in honour of those 
who sacrificed their lives for our country. Our President, Dawn Ainsworth, Jean 
Anderson, Helen Grainger, Lorraine Stone, Denese Smythe, Robin Jenkinson and 

Margie Barrett-Lennard are shown doing just that this 
year by attending the service held at the York War 
Memorial. 

On Friday, 27 November we are hosting an Orange 
Morning Tea in our rooms. The aim of these events is 
to draw attention to domestic violence in our society 
and to advocate for change. To our collective delight, 
we will be joined on that day by some of the 
students from the York District High School (YDHS). 
Our Christmas lunch will be held on Friday 04 
December; Chantal Gurney-Pringle, CWA York Branch 

member and Deputy Principal at YDHS, and Leonie Whisson, School Chaplain, will come along to the 
Christmas lunch to receive the stationery gifts we have donated to the school. 

It has been a particularly challenging year but also on many levels a very positive one. 

With best wishes to one and all for the festive season and 2021. 

Marion Bateman 
CWA York Branch Member & Media Reporter 
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BEVERLEY SUB CENTRE NEWS 
Annual Review Meeting 
Following our recent Annual Review Meeting, our 2020/2021 committee is: 

Chairperson: Drew Doncon 
Vice Chairperson: Peter Jenkin 
Secretary: Monica Van Der Snoek 
Treasurer: Monique Wojtkiewicz 
Committee: Jenny Rayner, Christine Brooke, Sue Eramiha and Glenys Petchell 

In particular, we welcome our new Committee members Monique and Glenys. 

Thank you to outgoing Treasurer Heather Sax.  Your many years as Treasurer of St John WA – Beverley 
has been greatly appreciated by the sub centre and our community. 

Remembrance Day 2020 
The sub centre paid their respects with the laying of a wreath by our volunteers, Jenny Rayner and 
Chris Brook (pictured below). 

The Beverley sub centre wishes our community a very, very safe 

and relaxing Christmas and New Year.  

We look forward to continuing to serve our community in 2021! 

SARAH SOMERS 

LAWYER 

Family Law – Divorce – Separation 

Property Settlement - Restraining Orders 

Defacto Relationships - Children’s Issues 

Contact/Residence - Competitive hourly rates 

Reduced fee for Initial Consultation 

Serving the Wheatbelt Community 

85 Fitzgerald St, Northam 

P | 9622 9687 

E | sarahsomers@iinet.net.au 

DJ YATES 
Authentic Heritage Restoration 

BRICK AND STONEWORK  
RESTORATION 
AUTHENTIC REPOINTING OF 

MORTAR, RISING 
DAMP RECTIFIED 
PROPERTY  
MAINTENANCE 

PHONE DAVE 

0419 041 542 
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Town Oval - Rec Centre 
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Many of you who are relatively new to the District 
you may not be aware that the society [business 
name] called The Beverley Frail Aged Lodge [Inc] 
and the home named the Alex Miles Lodge  
situated on the corner of Forrest St and Ernest 
Drive is a residential facility for the Frail and Aged 
citizens of Beverley. Today, the building is leased 
[renewed every 3 years] to The WA Country Health 
Service [WACHS] at a “peppercorn” rental but 
ownership remains totally with the community. 
Insurance, maintenance costs and provision of 
staff to look after the residents and to administer 
the business of the Lodge are met by WACHS. The 
Frail Aged Lodge committee is responsible for  
ongoing capital works. 

The purpose of building a Frail Aged Lodge was to 
provide accommodation for the Frail and Aged of 
the District and enable elderly loved ones to  
remain in a homely, familiar environment 
amongst family and friends. 

 In 1957, the CWA wrote to The Roads Board to 
suggest the use of a private home as an “Institute 
for Elderly People”. At that time, it was deemed 
not within the means of The Roads Board to  
purchase the property and the idea wasn’t  
progressed until 1969.  

The inaugural committee was formed in 1970,  
consisting of Mr Alex Miles [Chairman] after whom 
the Lodge was named, Dr ED Cullen, Rev Henry 
Tassell, Mrs PME [Dawn] Edwards, Mr C Mclean, 
Mrs Madge Fleay, Mrs Ruth Mann, Mr Peter 
Bremner, Mr Richard Cooke, Mr L Eynon and  
Mr D. Clarke. Mrs Judy Cullen and Mrs Mena Aiken 
joined the committee a short time later after two 
resignations. Cr W Robins and Cr W Swan and  
later, Cr Stan Murray and Cr Des Moulton,  
represented the Shire Council.  

In 1970, an offer of suitable land from the then 
local Hospital Board to the inaugural Lodge 
Committee, was accepted and endorsed. The 
Minister for Health at the time, the Hon Mr 
Graham McKinnon MLC, agreed to the request 
that one half acre of land be excised from the 
hospital reserve.  

The building was part financed by the Beverley 
Shire Council who provided the initial capital and 
a Commonwealth Government subsidy on a $2 for 
$1 basis. Through the Lotteries Commission, the 
State Government subsidized two thirds of the 
cost of the furnishings and the Hospital Auxiliary 
gifted $2,000. The builder was a local person, 
Mr G Reynolds. Various individual donors, 
organisations and workers supported the project 
by raising money, carting building materials and 
planting the trees and lawn. Incorporation was 
granted to The Beverley Frail Aged Lodge in 1971. 
The Lodge was officially opened on 25 July 1972 on 
this land and it is where The Lodge still stands 
today. 

The original building had 10 rooms with an 
additional 4 rooms being added in 1977/78. A 
building appeal was launched with generous 
support from the District. A carport was added in 
1983 and the lounge area extended in 1991. Once 
again, the Commonwealth Department of Health 
and the Frail Aged Lodge entered into a $2 for $1 
agreement to finance the project.  

And in 1998, the Lodge became part of the 
Multi Purpose Service [MPS] in Beverley – a 
national initiative of the Commonwealth and 
States, where rural communities could pool all 
health and aged care funds and apply these funds 
flexibly across all health and aged care 
programmes according to community needs. 
Bathroom facilities were upgraded to ensuites in 
1999, resulting in the loss of 2 rooms. 

A Brief History of The Beverley Frail Aged Lodge 
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  PH: 9641 4095   444 GREENHILLS ROAD, GREENHILLS 

Continued from page 44 

The current committee consists 
of Lew Shaw [Chairman], John 
Lane [Secretary], Dee Ridgway, 
Richard Smith, Carol Veitch, 
Greg Barrett-Lennard, Janine 
Priest, John Barrett-Lennard 
and Jeff Murray. This 
committee is currently 
researching the needs of the 
residents and the Health 
Department standard 
requirements with a view to 
upgrading parts of the 48 year 
old building as necessary. This 
will be a difficult and ongoing 
task, ensuring all the while that 
correct decisions are accepted 
and acted upon.  

So, as you can see, the Alex 
Miles Lodge is a facility 
dedicated to providing 
outstanding care to the 
residents of Beverley, with the 
example having been set by the 
inaugural committee. 
Succeeding generations have 
undertaken various projects, 
whether it be serving on the 
Frail Aged Lodge committee or 
enhancing the facility or 
receiving care as a resident. The 
success of the Lodge is due to 
the dedication of the men and 
women of Beverley and it is 
yours of which to be proud. 

I acknowledge the meticulous 

records documented by 

Ms Robyn D Stewart from 

whose book “The Alex Miles 

Lodge 1970-2007” I obtained 

much of this historical 

information and photographs. 

Lew Shaw 

Chairman 

Beverley Frail Aged Lodge 

Committee. 

M: 0427 481 025 

E: lcslshaw@gmail.com
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C & B TRANSPORT 
DELIVERING GENERAL FREIGHT AND CHILLER GOODS 

3 DAYS PER WEEK OR AS REQUIRED 

TO 

BEVERLEY, BROOKTON, PINGELLY 
FROM 

PERTH DEPOT CANNINGVALE MARKETS 

PLEASE CONTACT PAUL BALDWIN 

ON 

0417 953 968 or 08 9646 0461 

BIG ENOUGH TO DO THE JOB SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE

Beverley Community 
Garden 

As this year draws to a close, 
we would like to thank the 
wonderful Beverley community 
for the great support your 
Community Garden has received 
and wish everyone a very Happy 
Christmas and a safe and 
healthy New Year. You are all 
invited to a pre-Christmas 
barbeque get together at the 
garden at 5pm on Saturday the 
5th of December. Please bring 
your own meat and 
refreshments and a salad to 
share. 

We will also be holding a raffle 
on Friday 27, Saturday 28 
November as well as on 
Saturday 05 December. 
Donations are welcome. 

We are currently seeking used 
star pickets and 50mm poly pipe 
to form frames to support shade 
cloth over the vegie gardens. 
Please ring the numbers below if 
you have some to spare. 

Further funds are needed so if 
you have any recyclable glass or 
plastic bottles, cans or cardboard 
cartons you would like to 
donate, again, please call the 
numbers below for them to be 
picked up. 
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The weekly garden 
maintenance days continue 
each Tuesday from 9.00am and 
Saturday morning from 
9.00am.Everyone is welcome to 
come, no matter what your level 
of gardening knowledge or 
ability. Just pop in for a look at 
the garden, have a chat or a 
cuppa. If you would like to 
become a member of the 
Community Garden, contact 
Maureen or come to the garden 
on a Tuesday. Membership is 
$20 per person or $30 a family or 
school group. 

If you have any items that you 
would like to donate, please ring 
Betty on 0400 569 971, Maureen 
on 0429 460 073 or Dorothy on 
0429 989 031 to arrange a pick 
up or for any further inquiries. 

Community Garden Donations 

Fred Sing - Garden watering 

Linley & Mick Thompson - Shade 
cloth 

Terry Falkingham - Community 
Garden Signage 

Lorna & Richard Barrett-Lennard 
Sheep manure. 
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Beverley Toy Library is monthly  
following Storytime. Borrowing is 

only available via membership. 

If you are interested in becoming a 
member of the Toy Library, please 

come down to the Beverley Library, 
located at the Cornerstone on  
Tuesday 08 December 2020. 

For more information contact 

Kelly 0428 779 234.
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York Estate Agents 
(Beverley Division) 

Good, Bad or Ugly We Sell! 
Free Appraisals 

“Properties WANTED we have qualified buyers waiting now” 

Estate Experts 
Professional and Trustworthy 

Residential and Rural - Mike Bawden 
0403 268 158 

Rentals - Jenette Callaghan 
0418 929 011 

Office - 9641 1335   
Email: yorkfn@westnet.com.au 

www.yorkfn.com.au 

Expression of interest 

The Beverley Lawn Tennis Club is seeking a hardworking and reliable greenkeeper to join 
their community sporting club. 

The greenkeeper will be required to assume shared responsibility for the continued 
maintenance of the clubs grass courts. This includes 

 Marking courts routinely for each weekend and for mid-week tournaments. 
 Mowing courts twice a week (as required). 
 Regular inspection of pumps, water and sprinkler system. 
 Spraying courts for pests throughout the year. 

The greenkeeper will liaise with the tennis club committee regularly and provide comments 
and feedback relevant to the conditions of the court. 

Hours required for this position 
 October to April – 8 hours per week 
 May to September – 2 hours per week 

For further information regarding this role please contact the Beverley Lawn Tennis Club on 
secretary@beverleytennisclub.com  

http://www.yorkfn.com.au
mailto:secretary@beverleytennisclub.com
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Service in Beverley 
8:00am every Sunday at 

Beverley Sacred Heart Church 
Lukin Street, Beverley 

50 Hunt Road, Beverley 

THE RELIGIOUS  
SOCIETY OF FRIENDS 

(QUAKERS) 
 

Beverley Friends Meeting 
Old Catholic School Rooms 

Dempster Street 
 
 

Meeting for Worship 
SUNDAY at 10:30am 

 
 

For more information & enquiries 
phone 0418 387 266 

TAX RETURNS 
 

FORTIZ BUSINESS SOLUTIONS 
(Registered Tax Agent & Certified Public Accountant) 

 

Tax Returns for all entities 

Business Consulting 

Software solutions / setup  

Bookkeeping / Accounting 

  

OFFICE HOURS: 

FRIDAY 9.00am – 4.30pm 

101 VINCENT ST (Bankhouse) BEVERLEY 

Please phone for an appointment 

9646 0282 
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Beverley Lawn Tennis Club -Junior Tennis Tournament 

On Saturday 14 November the club held its first Junior Tournament in many years. 49 junior players 
took part in the event which consisted of boys and girls doubles in the morning and mixed doubles 
in the afternoon. Participants travelled from Merredin, Cunderdin,  Narrogin, Brookton, Meckering, 
York and Northam to join our local kids for a great day of tennis (despite the nervous start waiting for 
the rain to clear!). Thank you to the club committee members who assisted me in getting the day 
organised and helping to  make sure the day ran smoothly through assisting in the kitchen, cooking 
the BBQ and scoring on court. 
 
Results were as follows: 
Year 3/Under Boys Winners 
Joseph Leeson & Liam Leeson 
Year 3/Under Boys Runners Up 
Zac Draper & James Hooper 
 
Year 5/Under Boys Winners 
Archie Gethin & Charlie Growden 
Year 5/Under Boys Runners Up 
Burke Murray & Jack Leeson 
 
Year 7/Under Boys Winners 
Adam Bassett & Joel Bassett 
Year 7/Under Boys Runners Up 
Reaghan Murray & Harrison Smith 
 
Year 3/Under Mixed Doubles Winners 
Joseph Leeson & Jessica Leeson 
Year 3/Under Mixed Doubles Runners Up 
Zac Draper & Greta Gethin 
 
Year 5/Under Mixed Doubles Winners 
Harrison Smith & Lindsay Taylor 
Year 5/Under Mixed Doubles Runners Up 
Charlie Growden & Chelsea Springbett 
 
Year 7/Under Mixed Doubles Winners 
Bella Mellick & Reaghan Murray 
Year 7/Under Mixed Doubles Runners Up 
Lily Leeson & Archie Gethin 
 
Looking forward to doing it all again next year! 
 
Narelle Bailey 
Event Organiser 

Year 3/Under Girls Winners 
Abigail Bailey & Pippa Murray 
Year 3/Under Girls Runners Up 
Greta Gethin & Kate Growden 
 
Year 5/Under Girls Winners 
Lacey Argent & Lindsay Taylor 
Year 5/Under Girls Runners Up 
Sadie Draper & Amelia Penny 
 
Year 7/Under Girls Winners 
Lily Leeson & Bella Mellick 
Year 7/Under Girls Runners Up 
Emma Kilpatrick & Ruby Murray 
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RESTORATION APPEAL 
 
We drive past it and possibly don’t give it a second 

thought, but this iconic building of our town has been 

around since 1892.  It once held a prominent place in 

society with many a wedding, baptism, confirmation 

and funeral held here at St Mary’s.  It remains a local 

landmark on the corner of John and Husking Streets, 

and still contributes to the  

community’s sense of place. 

 

The foresight of the first Rector, the Revered Groser 

who not only was a theologian of note but also had a 

nous for business, was quite remarkable.  As he was 

able to drive  the fund raising efforts and enthusiasm 

of the local community to donate their valuable time 

and significant resources to build the Church from  

local stone. Heavy stone was carted in by horse 

drawn wagons, then lifted higher and higher to  

complete the structure over an eight month period. 

All done voluntarily. Time and resources freely given. 

 

Description from the State Heritage Office in 2013 

 

“This was the first Anglican Church in Beverley  

townsite. It cost 475 pounds and was consecrated by 

Reverend Parry on 30th November 1892. The  

Chancel and Vestry were added in 1904 at a cost of 

290 pounds. A memorial tower to Mr WH de Lisle, 

added in 1914, was too heavy for the foundation and 

was removed in 1926. The Lynch Gate was a War 

Commemoration and was dedicated on  

Remembrance Day 11 November 1956. The Porch 

was added in 1963 in memory of Mena Smith.”  

 

The Memorial Lynch gate mentioned is the only one 

of it’s type in Western Australia. 



57 www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 434 - December 2020 

 

 

Now, the Church has fallen into some disrepair and is in 

need of attention.  We would not be appealing for funds  
if we were able to source from elsewhere.  The Anglican 

Diocese of the Church is unable to offer any significant 
assistance, State Heritage and Lotteries Commission no 
longer supply funds for Churches. We are researching 

possible grant funding, however we need more than what 
may be available through that process. 

The Church building itself is not only a symbol of our  
spiritual faith, as it was for previous generations who 
lived in the district, but it is also a building of historical 

significance to our Beverley community. As we go forward 
that historical significance can only become more and 

more important to future generations.  
Our Restoration Plan: 

 The appeal will continue for a twelve month  

period. 
 During that time we will invite the community to 

regular open forums at the Church for updates 
and information sharing. 

 We are working with the National Trust and the 
State Heritage body who are assisting us in the 
project. 

 There will be fund raising activities throughout 
the year. 

 Stages of the project include a conservation 
plan, then progressing through from the most 
urgent repairs to the painting and the finesse 

work of detailed restoration, all dependent on 
how much funds we are able to raise. 

            To give our bank details are: 
      ANZ - BSB: 016 540 Account Number: 2597 29829 

 
Cheques payable to : Beverley/Brookton Anglican Parish 

 
OR go to our DONATE tab on our web site home page  

 
www.beverleybrooktonanglicanparish.org 

 
Call for more details  0419 194 420 

http://www.beverleybrooktonanglicanparish.org
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Beverley Golf Club 
 
Club Champion 
Congratulations to Darrell Hagan on winning the Club Championship for the 2020 season (and for the 4th year 
running). In what was a tightly contested 36 hole match, Darrel eventually defeated Dale Wansbrough (1 Up) on 
the final hole of the playoff. The First Division winner was Mark Kont who defeated Mel Vivian (11 & 10) 
 
Other Results 
The final event for the official season was a Flag Tournament held on October 03. Mark Kont won the day by  
completing the course with four strokes in hand. Equal runners-up were Mike Carthew and Chris Pepper who 
each finished with 1 stroke in hand. 
Other events: 
October 10 – Stableford – 5 players - won by Terry Woods with 39 points 
October 18 – Stableford – 6 players -won by Ken Bradley and Paul Burns – 36 points each 
November 01 – 9 holes Ambrose – Scores not revealed to Captain 
November 08 – Par – 7 players - won by John Donovan with +4 
November 15 – Stableford – 11 players won by Ken Bradley with 33 points 
November 22 – American Foursomes – 6 players won by Terry Woods and Steve Johnston with a Team Gross 79 
Nett 70 
 
Although officially the season has ended, golf will continue on Sunday mornings, teeing off at 7:30am  for as long 
as there are players who want to have a social game. There will also be members continuing to play in Scroungers 
events on Wednesday and Friday afternoons throughout summer. Anyone interested in continuing to play 
(members or otherwise) are invited to call Mark Kont on 0490 037 810. 
 
End of Season Awards 
Patron’s Trophy (donated by John Donovan) for Best Full H/cap Eclectic Score - James Adams (48.2) 
S.D. Moulton Memorial Trophy (donated by Judy Moulton) for Best Half H/cap Eclectic Score- Darrell Hagan (59.0) 
Garry Miller award for Most Improved Player – Robbie Wansbrough (lost 7.1 strokes. 16.5 to 9.4) 
The club would like to thank very much the sponsors for their support of our annual awards. 
 
Scoungers 
This Stableford event continues every Wednesday and Friday. Each week we play six different holes as determined 
by the Captain. As this format does not meet normal handicapping requirements we maintain our own handicap 
system which attempts to make everyone a winner at some point. Anyone is welcome to join us at 3:45pm for a 
4.00pm, tee-off. Results for November were: 
October 28   - 10 players – won by Terry Woods – 15 points 
October 30 – 3 players – won by Paul Burns – 12 points 
November 04 - 15 players – won by Mike Carthew and John Donovan – 14 points each 
November 06 -  4 players – won by Paul Burns and Terry Woods – 10 points each  
November 11 – 10 players – won by Alan Hammond – 17 points 
November 13 – 7 players – won by Mike Carthew and Mark Kont – 15 points each 
November 18 – 9 players – won by Fred Bremner – 15 points 
November 20 -  4 players – won by Paul Burns – 14 points 
 
Annual General Meeting 
The Club's Annual General Meeting will be held at the Clubhouse at 7:00pm on Tuesday, February 02  2021. All 
members and prospective members are urged to attend. Keep an eye on upcoming Blarney editions for  
confirmation of the date. 
 
Thank You 
Throughout the year there have been many people who have assisted the club either through direct sponsorship, 
with goods or machinery in kind, or by simply helping with their labour at crucial times. While we have tried to 
publicly acknowledge every one of these people during the year, there have undoubtedly been some omissions 
which are greatly regretted. The President, Committee and Members of the Beverley Golf Club would like to take 
this opportunity to express our sincere appreciation to everyone who helped throughout 2020. Without your  
support we would find it very difficult to operate. 
 
Membership Enquiries 
New and prospective members or visitors are always welcome to join us for a round. Although the season is  
officially over we would still welcome enquiries from any interested players. Further information can be obtained 
by calling Men's Captain Mark Kont on 0490 037 810. 
 
And Finally... 
This has been a difficult year for everyone. We can be thankful that we have had the opportunity to continue  
playing a game that we love throughout most of the season; even if the official season had to be cut back a little. 
Let us all hope for a brighter and better 2021. The Club wishes all its members, sponsors and other supporters and 
their families a Very Safe and a Very Happy Christmas. 
 
Good golfing to all. 
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Beverley Netball Club  
 
Our Annual General Meeting is scheduled for 
February 2021, please keep an eye out for  
details in January’s Blarney. Our awesome  
secretary has complied a list of games played 
for Beverley Netball Club. Unfortunately the 
only records we have are from 1990 – 1994 and 
2005 to current. 
 

Jo Copping                      170 games 
Jenifer Petchell              162 games 
Jodie Bell                         135 games 
Natalie Ashworth          126 games 
Kayla Ware                      107 games 
Kristy Parker                   100 games 
Clare Thomas                   96 games 
Megan Vandenberg       89 games 
Kelly Aaron                       88 games 
Erica Ridgway                  87 games 
Zoe Wilkinson                  77 games 
Sam Mearns                     74 games 
Loretta Adams                 71 games 
Tess Hawke                      70 games 
Kristy Miles                       68 games 
  
If anyone has any of the missing  
records, we would welcome them to update 
our records. 

Beverley Junior Sport  
 
What a cricket season we’ve had. Big thanks to 
all the parents that came and helped out each 
weekend. Thanks to Brad Copping and Jenifer 
Petchell for being my off siders and James  
Adams for stepping in to be our special guest 
coach. 
 
I’m sure the kids enjoyed their Saturday  
morning cricket trainings were they got to try 
and beat mum or dad with their batting or 
bowling. 
 
Our older kids have managed to score a couple 
of games against Brookton and Quairading and 
have really improved on their skills from last  
season. With the help of some new cricket 
equipment our kids have been able to look the 
part and even run between wickets. 
 
Our mini windup for the little kids will be  
Saturday 28 November hope to see you there. 
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The Beverley Inkosi Design Redbacks have had a great start to their season and are currently on top of 
the ladder after winning the first 5 games and are hoping to continue this form into December. 
 
If you are interested in playing cricket this season Beverley has training on Tuesday and Thursday  
afternoon at the Recreation Ground commencing around 5’ish or you can contact James Adams 
0429 461 000 or Stephen Gollan on 0429 461 200 for further information. 
 

 
Saturday 17 October 2020 

Beverley 7 for 145 (declared) defeated York All Out for 105 
 
Beverley Batting: James Adams 58 retired, Jarryd Morton 28 retired, Shane White 26  
York Bowling: Andrew Jenkinson 4 for 20, Nick Bush 1 for 20, Mike Mount-Bryson 1 for 24 
York Batting: Mike Mount-Bryson 43, Jason Harris 14, Andrew Wherrett 13 
Beverley Bowling: Darrell Bennell 4 for 12, Richard Gillespie 3 for 23, Dale Wansborough 2 for 17  
 

Saturday 31 October 2020 
Beverley 5 for 196 defeated Brookton All Out for 52 

 
Beverley Batting: Khyle Ugle 97, James Adams 39, Stephen Gollan 38 not out  
Brookton Bowling: Vaughan Baker 3 for 32, Darren Simpson 1 for 20, Brandon Walawski 1 for 22  
Brookton Batting: Tim Evans 16 
Beverley Bowling: Robbie Wansborough 3 for 9, Richard Gillespie 2 for 16, James Adams 1 for 0  
 

Saturday 07 November 2020 
Beverley All Out for 121 defeated Tammin All Out for 107 

 
Beverley Batting: Richard Gillespie 21, Mitchell Ashworth 18 not out, James Adams 18  
Tammin Bowling: Luke Button 3 for 23, Rowan Ward 2 for 11, Cory Dixon 2 for 25  
Tammin Batting: Isaac Stokes 46, Nick Caffell 25 
Beverley Bowling: Dale Wansborough 4 for 13, Richard Gillespie 2 for 10, Stephen Gollan 2 for 19  
 

Saturday 14 November 2020 
Beverley 9 for 149 (declared) defeated York All Out for 101 

 
Beverley Batting: Kodie Fleay 47 retired, Dan Carton 33, Dale Wansborough 21  
York Bowling: Mike Mount-Bryson 3 for 29, Nick Bush 1 for 7, Andrew Wherrett 1 for 11 
York Batting: Nick Bush 33, Andrew Jenkinson 22, Nic Youd 17, Darcy Fleay 14  
Beverley Bowling: Stephen Gollan 3 for 24, Richard Gillespie 2 for 10, James Adams 2 for 25  
 

Sunday 22 November 2020 
Beverley 5 for 219 defeated Seabrook All Out for 146 

 
Beverley Batting: James Adams 90, Luke Gollan 77, Robbie Wansborough 22  
Seabrook Bowling: Trent Stewart 2 for 35, Jason Bassett 2 for 45, Nigel Ferguson 1 for 33  
Seabrook Batting: Jason Bassett 60, Trent Stewart 32, Shane Taylor 14  
Beverley Bowling: Matt George 3 for 42, Dale Wansborough 2 for 17, Daniel Gollan 2 for 20  
 
Beverley’s fixtures for December and January are as follows: 
 
Sunday 29 November  Beverley vs Quairading  Beverley 

Sunday 06 December   Quairading vs Beverley  Quairading 

Sunday 13 December   Tammin vs Beverley   Tammin 

Sunday 20 December  Beverley vs Brookton  Beverley 

Saturday 30 January   Beverley vs Seabrook  Beverley 

Beverley Cricket Club 
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Pennant Results to date 
Ladies 
Round 2 – Beverley defeated Quairading Red by 5 shots 
Round 3 – Beverley lost to York by 20 shots 
Round 4 – Beverley defeated Northam Blue by 5 shots 
Beverley are currently 2nd on the AVBL  ladder 
 
Men 
Division 1:           Division 2: 
Round 2 – Beverley defeated Bolgart by 45 shots   Round 2 – Beverley lost to Dowerin by 10 shots 
Round 3 – Beverley defeated Dowerin by 22 shots   Round 3 – Beverley lost to Goomalling by 41 shots 
Round 4 – Beverley defeated Goomalling by 16 shots  Round 4 – Beverley lost to Meckering by 52 shots 
Round 5 – Beverley defeated Northam by 16 shots  Round 5 – Beverley lost to Northam by 8 shots 
Beverley are currently 4th on the AVBL ladder   Beverley are currently 6th on the AVBL ladder 

 
Club Championship Pairs 
This event sponsored by Avon Trading was held on 
Sunday 08 November with 6 teams, namely David Bell 
& Maxine Watts, Geoff Rayner & Margie Peck, Reg & 
Anne Behn, Mark Petchell & Verna McKelvie and Jeff 
Murray & Glenys Collins competing. 
Winners were Jeff Murray & Glenys Collins with 9 
points plus 16 shots up. (Pictured on far left with Peter 
Jenkins - event sponsor) 
Runners Up Mark Petchell & Margie Peck with 9 points 
and 6 shots down. (Pictured on left with Peter Jenkins - 
event sponsor) 
 
Many thanks to Avon Trading for their continued  
sponsorship of this annual event. 

2021 BAREFOOT BOWLS - PROUDLY SPONSORED BY SHAZMAC PLUMBING 

The Beverley Bowling Club will be hosting the Shazmac Barefoot Bowls 2021 

competition commencing on Friday 08 January 2021 at 6.15pm for a 6.30pm start 

and continue weekly up to and including Friday 12 February. 

Now is the time to start thinking about your participation in these fun-filled  

family friendly smoke free social evenings. To nominate a team of 3 persons  

contact   Jeff Hoey on 0429 086 303 or alternatively place your name and contact 

number on the notice board at the Bowling Club. There will be a weekly entry fee of $5 per person, i.e. $15 per team. If you 

haven’t a team but are keen to play please register as it is very possible that a team can be found for you. Teams may consist 

of only one registered bowler. 

Bowls will be available for use.  Looking forward to seeing you on the green. 

CROQUET 

Croquet celebrated 3 years of playing during November 

THE BEVERLEY BOWLING AND CROQUET CLUB 



62 Beverley Blarney, Edition 434 - December 2020 www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

 

 



63www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 434 - December 2020  

The flag was flown at half-mast on 
the Beverley Town Hall as a mark 
of respect to:- 

• UGLE, SHANE DARREN

• TYRER, BRIAN CLIFFORD

• COLLINS (ELLIS), AIDEN BRYCE 

 2020 

December Christmas Concert 

BEVERLEY BLARNEY DEADLINE DATES 

EDITION DEADLINE DATE 

January Edition 2021 December 2020 

February Edition 2021 January 2021 

BEVERLEY 
BLARNEY 

1,100 copies each month 

Community notices are free of charge 

The deadline for the next  
Beverley Blarney is 4pm 

Monday 14 December 
Contact our friendly Shire staff today 

Shire of Beverley 
PO Box 20 Beverley WA 6304 

Phone: 9646 1200  

Email: blarney@beverley.wa.gov.au  
Online editions: beverley.wa.gov.au 

DISCLAIMER 
The information in this publication is of a  
general nature as a service to the ratepayer. 
The articles included herein are not intended to 
provide a complete discussion of each subject. 
While the information is believed to be correct, 
no responsibility is accepted for its accuracy.  
No liability is accepted for any statements of 
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